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PREPARATORY COMMITTEE
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AG/CP/Sub.AAP/SA-212/15

Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters
26 May 2015


Original: Spanish 
Record of the meeting of May 21, 2015

On May 21, the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters held its second and last meeting to prepare for the forty-fifth regular session of the General Assembly. The meeting was chaired by Counselor César Martínez, Alternate Representative of El Salvador, in his capacity as Vice Chair.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/AG_CP_Sub_AAP_391-05-21-2015.MP3.
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document AG/CP/Sub.AAP-391/15, was adopted by the Committee without any changes.
2. Continued consideration of the draft resolution "Financing of the 2016 Program-Budget of the Organization“ [AG/CP/Sub.AAP-390/15]
The Chair reminded the delegations that, on May 15, 2015, the draft resolution "Financing of the 2016 Program-Budget of the Organization“ was submitted to the delegations for their consideration pursuant to the General Assembly mandate contained in AG/RES. 1 (XLVIII-E/14) rev. 1, in order for this Subcommittee to consider a proposal to be put to the General Assembly at its forty-fifth regular session, to be held this June. That proposal was to include:  a) quota income; b) interest income; c) contributions for technical supervision and administrative support from the Development Cooperation Fund (OAS/DCF) (formerly FEMCIDI) and from trust and specific funds, and all other miscellaneous income; and d) a proposal for covering statutory and cost-of-living increases.
As suggested by Ambassador Lira, the first meeting of the Subcommittee opted to allow for a prudent period of time for consultations with capitals and informal consultations. After consulting with the Secretariat regarding proposals received thus far, and given that only one stylistic change proposal had been received (from the Uruguayan delegation), the Chair submitted the proposed changes of form to the delegations for their consideration. There being no objections, the changes were adopted and are reflected in the revised version of document AG/CP/Sub.AAP-390/15 rev. 1.
At the request of the delegations, the Chair then instructed the Secretariat to reclassify the May 15 presentation by the Secretary for Administration and Finance, Mr. Peter Quilter, which had initially been classified as AG/CP/Sub.AAP-390/15 add., and to distribute it as an information document AG/CP/Sub.AAP/INF. 1/15.
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The Chair then reminded the delegations that, in his May 15 presentation, the Secretary for Administration and Finance, had pointed out that the draft resolution referred to an indicative budget ceiling of US$84.324 million but that said figure did not include statutory adjustments costing approximately US$1.2 million, so that the real amount needed for 2016 was US$85.4 million.  Accordingly, the Chair asked the delegations to consider two options with respect to the resolution:  a) agreeing on and adopting the text in the Subcommittee and submitting it to the Preparatory Committee as finalized, while leaving time for the ministers of foreign affairs to decide whether to re-open [discussion of] the document or to adopt it as submitted; or b) to submit it as an open document for the ministers of foreign affairs to finalize and adopt the document with the changes they deem fit.
Regarding these proposals, several delegations said that either option would do, but they stressed the need to include in the recommendations to the Preparatory Committee that the ministers of foreign affairs be given an opportunity to discuss both scenarios:  i.e. the indicative figure and the actual cost amount. There being no more comments on adoption of the text, the draft resolution was approved and the Chair instructed the Secretariat to take note of the recommendation to be made to the Preparatory Committee.

Finally, the delegations availed themselves of the opportunity of Secretary Quilter's presence to ask him questions about the document presented at the previous meeting.  Seeing that the document could benefit from additional explanations, the Chair instructed the SAF to add information in the document to be reclassified that might serve to address any queries the delegations might have.
3. Other business

There being no more matters to discuss, the Chair adjourned the meeting at 3:45 p.m.
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